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Activities Completed during the Reporting Period 
 
NYSDEC and NYSDOH are reviewing the draft RIR and RAWP. The revised EDD for soil samples 
collected at 155 Carlton Avenue was accepted by NYSDEC on December 12.  
 
Modifications to Work Plan and/or Schedule  

 
NYSDEC and NYSDOH were granted access for Tenen to two offsite properties to conduct soil vapor 
intrusion sampling in accordance with the RIWP.  
 
Issues Encountered 
 
None.  
 
Data Collected/Received during the Reporting Period  
 
None.  
 
Activities Undertaken in Support of Citizen Participation Plan 
 
None. 
 
Activities Planned for Next Reporting Period: 
 
NYSDEC and NYSDOH will review the draft RIR and RAWP, provide comments on both reports, and 
start the 45-day public comment period for the RAWP. Tenen will collect sub-slab soil vapor and co-located 
indoor air samples at two offsite properties in accordance with the RIWP.          


